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	The Royal Edinburgh  Hospital Patients’ Council is a registered charity

Scottish Charity No SC021800

Our offices are situated off the Link Corridor in the Andrew Duncan Clinic

Website:  www.patientscouncilreh.org.uk


WELCOME TO NEWS, VIEWS AND COMMENT FROM THE ROYAL EDINBURGH HOSPITAL





�











The Patients Council has moved to new offices!  We are now located in the corridor between Outpatients and the Mental Health Tribunal suite.  See you there!





All patients and former patients of the Royal Edinburgh Hospital are warmly invited to attend the





PATIENTS COUNCIL MEETING


from 2.00-3.30pm on


Monday 23 July 2012 


at The Hive 





Maxwell Reay will be speaking about Spiritual Care in the hospital





Join us for a cuppa!








Our last Patients Council Meeting


Monday 28 May 2012





Our guest speaker, Ron Johansen, gave a very interesting and informative talk about NHS 24.  Their main service is an out-of-hours telephone service when GP practices are closed.  Call handlers are trained to take basic essential details, trying to assess if people are safe and identify serious conditions in case they need to send an ambulance immediately.  





They also offer face-to-face appointments and will soon be available through digital TV, online, and social media sites.  NHS 24 also runs the Scottish Emergency Dental Service, health services information (such as NHS inform and Care Information Scotland), health alerts, Scottish Centre for Telehealth and Telecare, Breathing Space, Living Life, Life begins at 40, and Staywell.  





They are looking at the possibility of telehealth services for mental health service users and they are aware of the need for mental health training for medical staff and police officers.  





NHS inform has a new mental health and well-being zone.





Update and New Issues


EUF’s Post-ECT support group are trying to get more of their questionnaires round REH.





Nursing staff levels in REH should be up to required standards by the end of June.





We are looking at ways to work more closely with CAPS who offer a collective advocacy service for East and Midlothian patients on Hermitage ward.

















ACUTE WARDS


We have had a lot of feedback about the loss of socialisation money. This has affected all the wards. There is concern that without this money, patients will not have as many opportunities to be meaningfully occupied which aids their recovery. There is no money to get art or baking materials or coffee groups for example. We will be finding out why the money was stopped and where the money is going. We also have questions about endowments money and will be seeking clarity on where this money is spent and what it is for.  We have written to the Metro newspaper to see if they could distribute the Metro to the wards, and Sky TV to ask if they could provide Sky TV within the hospital. 





IPCU


Our first series of meetings have gone really well on IPCU. Concern was raised about lack of a whiteboard promoting activities and no artwork on the walls. There was no clock which made it difficult for patients with no watch to tell the time. We were able to inform patients the ward was being redecorated and these things would be replaced. The ward was cold and we found out the temperature sensor had been damaged. Patients were given extra duvets and water bottles if they needed them. We were also informed patients felt they could speak to a member of staff when they wanted to and were listened to.





REHAB WARDS


Some issues included:


Some patients would like to sleep later but get disturbed by hoovering.  We found out that there are two time slots for cleaning and patients can ask for an afternoon slot.


Staffing levels can be very tight, so sometimes are not available to talk to patients, offer activities or escort them off the ward.  It can be very frustrating for patients to be stuck on the ward without access to fresh air and exercise. This was added to feedback at meetings. The cut to socialisation money is also impacting Rehab Wards.











History of the Patients Council


A few of our members have written a history of the Royal Edinburgh Hospital Patients Council highlighting some of our activities from 2000 to 2011.  If you would like us to send you a copy, please phone Maggie on 46462, or email us at info@patientscouncilreh.org.uk.
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 SPIRITUAL CARE


 In response to concern over the future of the Sunday Service, members of the Patients Council attended a Rapid


 Impact meeting on the situation. Sandy Scott, the Spiritual Care Director, in his reply to the Senior Chaplain 


 kindly noted the points we had made at that meeting and promised that these would be taken into account. The


 reason we met with him again stemmed from a felt disparity between these promises and the conclusions


 reached in his letter of April 26th.  





 Essentially, that letter confirmed the department's desire to end the Sunday Service without particularly


 countering the traditional (it has existed since 1860) and numerical (the high numbers attending) cases we had


 advanced. I also, personally, found it rather galling that the fall in numbers which we had prophesied would


 accompany the change from a weekly to monthly pattern of worship and used to argue maximal retention of the


 service's strengths became, contrariwise, a reason to "provide  Sunday worship only very occasionally."





 The delegation of three, who met Mr Young were fully conscious that he knew more about the bigger picture


 than we did. That sense of not knowing along with a lack of service user consultation were, however, basic to


 patient concern. The meeting was cordial and constructive thanks to the Director's openness. On the other hand,


 while admitting the validity of some of our concerns, his view of the future for Spiritual Care still basically


 mirrored his Aril letter's position  that he saw this future as one "which does not focus on Sunday worship as


 either a symbol or an indicator of commitment to the service."





 From the Patients Council point of view, the major positive effect was a clarification of issues on both sides


 and, for us, a keener awareness of the different pressures on the department - financial and organisational as 


 well as spiritual. For these reasons the final discussion moved away from entrenched positions towards


 constructive compromise.   In particular, consideration was given to identifying  how some of the strengths of


 the Sunday Service might be profitably integrated into the new patterns of worship which are already in place. 





 In practical terms this might mean: [a] Re-affirming the regular weekly pattern so vital for long term Mental


 Health patients in particular by adapting the one new worship context ['Time for Reflection' ] which works on


 that pattern. [b] Signing the difference/uniqueness of these meetings by having them meet in the Hub or some


 other less hospital-focussed arena. [c] Re-introducing the volunteer-supported 'coffee'  break after


 worship/reflection.


 R.D.S.J.











Care of Older People and CAMHS Project





Older People


Although patients generally report that they are very happy with the service they receive on both Comiston and Eden wards, tight staffing levels have made it difficult at times to provide patients with as many opportunities as they would like to get off Eden ward.  The recent recruitment of more staff should solve this problem.  We are hoping that a water cooler and a computer for patients to use will be provided on Comiston Ward.  The loss of socialisation fund money has also had an impact and patients worry that this will affect, for example, the very popular current affairs group on Comiston ward.  Patients are keen to improve the Comiston garden area.





Young People


CAMHS staff are excellent and the service is on the whole greatly appreciated by patients.  However, boredom continues to be a concern for young people in the In Patient Unit and there is some confusion as to what they are allowed or not allowed to do. 


Maggie
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The  Royal Edinburgh Hospital


Patients’  Council


is an independent collective advocacy project for people who use or have used the services of the hospital. We provide a forum for common issues about mental health treatment and care and represent patients’ interests in order to improve services.  We hold general meetings every two months. To get involved with mental health issues from the service-user’s viewpoint, contact our Project Manager, David Budd or Development/Admin Worker, Maggie McIvor.





            Telephone: 0131 537 6462


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:maggie.mcivor@patientscouncilreh.co.uk" ��maggie.mcivor@patientscouncilreh.org.uk�


� HYPERLINK "mailto:David.budd@patientscouncilreh.co.uk" ��david.budd@patientscouncilreh.org.uk�





Write: The Patients’ Council, Royal Edinburgh Hospital, Morningside Terrace, EH10 5HF





Our Management Committee:


Marc Davidson, Tony Davis, Eileen Hay, Shirley Gowers, Ronnie Jack, Carol Manley,  Albert Nicolson, Alison Robertson, Patricia Whalley.   Co-opted members:  Cathy Robertson, Leah Marchbank





More Patients Council Meetings 2012


To be held at 2pm in The Hive


Date		Guest Speaker


23 July	Maxwell Reay on Spiritual Care 


24 Sept.  	Smita Grant on Services for Minority Ethnic Communities


Annual General Meeting


26 November, 1.30-3pm followed by buffet


MR7, NHS Lothian HQ, Waverley Gate


Guest Speaker: Shulah Allan, NHS Lothian Board
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Patients Council Profile





I started working at the Patients Council in March 2008. I consider myself to be very fortunate. Out of all the jobs I have had, this is by far the best because of the people I work with. I have been involved with voluntary work since I was very young. As a boy I assisted people with physical disabilities to swim through Sports for All. At University I worked with young people in some of the most deprived areas of Glasgow, using art, dance and music to steer them away from bad influences. With this kind of work you often have a lot of responsibility and opportunity to change things for individuals, but little power to change anything systemic. So I moved into User Involvement and Collective Advocacy to empower groups to change things. I see my role as identifying the needs of the members, patients and funders. It’s to develop and put in place systems and strategies to strengthen and support the involvement and work of the volunteers and meet these needs. This means wearing a lot of different hats. The less you see of me, the better I’m doing my job. That’s because it means our members are the ones at the forefront leading the way, taking control and changing things for the better. Without our volunteers there would be no Patients Council. There would be no user representation so authorities can get it right first time and not waste money. There would be no passing on hard to hear feedback so staff know how patients perceive their care. There would be no person a patient can really open up to because they are talking to someone who has been in their shoes. No voice for patients. No place for patients to share common concerns and sometimes just get things off their chest. There would be no volunteers to talk to patients and explain the pressures staff are under, encouraging understanding. There would be no one pointing out it’s often the little things that can make such a difference to patients and how they feel they have been cared for.


David Budd

















To receive the newsletter direct,  by post or e-mail, please complete this section and return it to Maggie McIvor, Development & Administration Worker,  The Patients’ Council, Royal Edinburgh Hospital, Morningside Terrace, EH10 5HF


I would prefer to receive the Newsletter by post  □ email □ (tick as appropriate)


Name ____________________


Address________________________________________________ Post code____________________


Email 	______________________________________________________________________________
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